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Happy New Year Harley
Owners,

2021 is in the books, it was a
year of adapting to an ever
changing set of rules and
regulations regarding the
pandemic and to our riding.
We learned that we can still

ride together, eat together and be social in a safe manor. I applaud all of the
riders that stuck with it. We wore masks, we kept our distance, and we were
respectful of others. Thank you.

2022 is going to start out very similar to 2021 with the same social
distancing rules. Because of that our general meetings will not begin until
the mask mandate has been lifted. We will have a couple of outdoor
meetings before rides this year and we will let you know well in advance.
Your road captain Glen Childers has a fun filled ride calendar for 2022. We
elected to put two rides per month on the calendar in addition to the 6
overnight rides. Weekday rides were not scheduled but we all know how to
put one of those together, just call a few comrades and off you go.

​New for 2022 I will be putting on a few “Harley Davidson Ride Planner”
classes this year. This program is on the HOG website for all HOGs to use
but it can be a bit frustrating to use. It does sync well with our navigation
systems though. I have learned a few tricks to make it a little more user
friendly and am happy to share my experience of the program with all of
you. The first one is for our road captains (they will be my genie pigs) if all
goes well I will have more during the year.
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I look forward to riding with you again this year, we had a lot of fun and we
stayed safe. Personally I will be off my bike until mid-March. I ruptured one
of the tendons in my left ankle and will have it repaired in early January.
Recovery is 8 weeks then physical therapy….wooo whoo.. doesn’t that
sound like fun. Until we ride again,

Ride Safe & Have Fun

Randy Mack
Director

Assistant Directors Report

HAPPY NEW YEAR HOGGERS!

Time to say "Good Bye 2021, Hello
2022"! Last year was quite the challenge but
we were able to pull through with some
awesome rides with great views, great turns,
great tunnels, and great friends. Now we look
forward to a new year with new adventures.

It is my pleasure to serve, once again, as
your Assistant Director. It is my hope that one

day, we can meet at our usual eatery and have indoor meetings once
again. Looking at the ride calendar this year, our Head Road Captain Glen,
has put together an excellent schedule of rides. I'm looking forward to some
of the over-nighters. Who knows what kind of mischief we can get in to?
HAHA. In the up-coming months I will be updating the membership on
rallies both state and local. Chico HOG is holding their annual North Meets
South Rally from June 23rd to the 26th. More details to come.

I hope everyone has a safe and Happy New Year filled with joy and
laughter, and of course, rides. That's it for this month. Next month:
Valentine's Day and the Esparto Almond Festival. Fingers crossed!!

Stevie P
AD

Ride Photo's
Remembering 2021





A Message from your Regional Manager

Greetings Chapter Officers,

For 2022, we are pleased to return to in-person Regional Officer Connection
(ROC) training sessions at 14 locations nationwide. ROC is your opportunity
to work with the national H.O.G. team and fellow officers from around the
country to learn best practices, exchange ideas about H.O.G. chapter
activities, rides and events, and discuss other ways to make your chapter
the best it can be. ROC training sessions are intended for Chapter Officers,
H.O.G. Managers, and Dealer Principals and all are welcome to attend.

These active-learning sessions will last the full day with a break for lunch. In
addition to group sessions, there will be several ‘break-out’ activities for
attendees to split into smaller groups to discuss, share, and brainstorm
ideas.

Please read the instructions in this email and feel free to reach out to me
with any questions you may have. We appreciate the time and effort you
invest as an officer and look forward to having a fun, engaging time with you
at a ROC session soon.

CHRIS HARRISON
H.O.G. Regional Manager - Western
235-230-4047 (cell) | Email

Upcoming Events
​and Rides

January Events

Jan. 6th General Meeting is

February Events

Feb. 3rd General Meeting is

For full details go to the
RECHOG web site calendar
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CANCELLED.

Jan. 9th Nicasio Ride. Meet at
dealership at 10:00am and depart
at 10:30am. Heidi is ride lead.

Jan. 20th Board Meeting by
conference call.

Jan. 22nd Mystery Ride. Meet at
dealership at 10:00am and depart
at 10:30am. Heidi is ride lead.

CANCELLED.

Feb. 6th Fairfax/Bolinas Ride.
Meet at Johnny's Java Cotati at
9:30am and depart at 10:00am.
Sergio is ride lead.

Feb. 17th Board Meeting by
conference call.

Feb. 20th Capay Almond
Festival Ride. Meet at Johnny's
Java Cotati at 9:00am and
depart at 9:30am. Steve is ride
lead.

Dealer Update ​
2022s are coming!

Don’t miss "Further, Faster."
A World Premiere Event streaming on January 26, 2022.

sign up at: h-d.com/22

WELCOME to the Chapter
New Members for December

https://www.harley-davidson.com/us/en/current/2022/sign-up-for-h-d-22.html


Sylvia Pallotta, Logan Spain, & Ryan Moore

Membership Board Meeting Topics

No board meeting.

Membership General Meeting Topics

No general meeting.

For full details go to the RECHOG web site

2021 Officer contact list
Director: Randy Mack

director@rechog.org

Asst Director: Steve Pehargou

assistantdirector@rechog.org

Secretary: Heidi Faulkner

secretary@rechog.org

Treasurer: Robert Gilford

​treasurer@rechog.org

Head Road Captain: Glen Childers

roadcaptain@rechog.org

Newsletter Editor: Lorraine Stimple

lorraines@sonomacountyhd.com

Dealer Liaison: Phil Eiselin lacustomc@aol.com
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